TOWN OF COLCHESTER – TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

JOINT FACILITIES

COMMITTEE MEETING

September 15, 2015

APPROVED MINUTES

The September Regular Meeting of the Town of Colchester – Town of East Hampton Joint Facilities Committee was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, September 15, 2015 at 5:00 P.M. 

In Attendance: Mark Barmasse, Daniel Valentine, John Suprono, Robert Peter and Stephen Coyle
Not In Attendance: Ron Silberman 
Other Attendee(s):  Scott Clayton: Plant Superintendent, Tim Smith: Public Utilities Administrator and James Paggioli, Public Works Director for the Town of Colchester
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m. and welcomed Mr. Suprono, to his first Joint Facilities meeting. 
2. Approval of Minutes
A. Regular Meeting on July 21, 2015
Upon motion by Mr. Coyle seconded by Mr. Valentine, the member’s approved the Meeting Minutes as presented after 1 correction (change month in the opening paragraph from May to July) 
Vote 4-0-1 (Mr. Suprono abstained) Motion Passed. 
3. Report of Operations
Mr. Clayton presented the July and August Reports of Operations which have been made part of these minutes:

A. July 2015
During the month of July, the plant operated within parameters and dewatering took place for 17 days. All flow meters were calibrated. Liquid sludge was hauled for a few weeks and several power failures (due to storms) required the use of portable generators. Lastly, two of the plant’s operators went for state exams (1 – Il and 1 – IIl) and neither passed. 
Maintenance activities during the month of July included a new hydraulic tank being installed in the F-450, replacement of the VFD cooling fan in Drive #2 in Marlborough and replacement of the hydraulic tension ram in the press. Electric service was also changed at the Pendleton Drive Pump Station in Hebron (insurance covered costs) and several grinder pumps were repaired in East Hampton. Lastly, what has become an annual occurrence, the level control on the septage receiving machine (Lakeside) was replaced. With an $1800 price tag each year, Mr. Clayton informed the committee that he is looking into the option of having the level controls rebuilt rather than having to purchase new each year. 
B. August 2015
During the month of August, the plant operated within parameters and dewatering took place for 18 days. The impellers and seals were changed at the Prospect Hill Pump Station in Colchester (which increased flow by 200 gal/min/pump), the annual process of cleaning the drain pit was completed and all generators were serviced. Mr. Clayton confirmed that regular load testing occurs as well as participation in the Eversource “power down” credit program.  Some issues at the Colchester water park sewage pump station were also resolved. 
Maintenance activities during the month included, compressors being repaired at the Lake Hayward Rd pump station, Lakeside solenoid valves being rebuilt and hoses being replaced at both Lakeside and the Bioxide pump in Marlborough.  Several grinder pumps were repaired and, as expected, their were issues with the DAF (polymer lines were repaired). 
In response to a request from Chairman Barmasse to look into (a full cost benefit analysis of) the costs of hauling dry (solids) vs. wet (liquid), Mr. Clayton and Mr. Smith explained the current limitations due to lack of appropriate valves for long-term liquid hauling and the fact that the current liquid hauling price is an “emergency-only price” and the need to look at other vendors. More information to follow. 
4. Budget Status
A. Operations Budget Status 15/16
Mr. Smith presented the first view of the expense budget status for the current fiscal year (copies distributed and made part of these minutes). Being only a few weeks into the FY, there was not much to discuss. He did however highlight two specific line items:
· 5235 DC Plan Contribution – The reason this item was not budgeted for but now reflects $-452.30 is that Mr. Smith is the only employee not on the pension plan (due to date of hire) and therefore is the only employee on the DC Plan. 

· 5742 Vehicles – The $1.00 budgeted is simply a placeholder in order to retain the line item in the budget. As there are no plans to purchase a vehicle in this FY, no money was budgeted. 
5. Old Business
A. DAF Replacement
Mr. Smith and Mr. Clayton informed the committee that the current project start date they were provided with is December. Mr. Clayton stated that in all reality, he expects that it will be more like January (after the holidays but weather permitting). They also confirmed that the machine has been ordered and that they are now receiving weekly status reports from CDM. Finally, they confirmed that with the wording of the contract being 305 days from start date with no specific month or day mentioned there is neither schedule variance nor extension requests to date. All that can be done at this point, with so many unknowns (start date, weather impacts, installation issues, etc.), is to take advantage of the extra time and lower inventories as much as possible.  
6. New Business

In response to a question raised by Mr. Coyle (in regard to a recent news article on at risk sewage treatment plants due to the rising sea level), Mr. Smith and Mr. Clayton confirmed that this plant is not at risk. They did, however, inform the committee that new  FEMA regulations are require planning to the “500 yr. event” rather than the previous “100 yr event”. 
7. Adjournment:

On a motion made by Mr. Suprono seconded by Mr. Peter and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 5:36 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Renee Bafumi
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the Joint Facilities Committee on November 17, 2015.
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